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New coding for Lymphomas 
 
On Monday 3rd August, the full Lymphoma WHO 

classification will be implemented in the Registry database  
 
 
 
 
 
The new coding will be stored in the field: Lymphoma WHO 
classification.  
 
Here you can see a snapshot of some of the new coding in 
ProMISe: 
 

 
 
A full summary of the old and new lymphoma codes and 
descriptions can be downloaded here 
 
Once implemented, you will see these new codes in Promise. 
We are also updating the disease classifications help file with 
the new lymphoma codes.  
 
To manage the existing data, the new field will store existing 
data from the old field as much as possible. The old field will be 
labelled (old) and remain available in data reports and 
downloads.  
 
If you have any questions please contact us on 
registryhelpdesk@ebmt.org 
 

 
 

ProMISe Training now online  
 
We are pleased to announce that the first training videos are 
now online on the EBMT Youtube channel. Two videos are 
available to watch: 
 

 MED-A Data Entry 

 HLA Data Entry 

Each video gives comprehensive training on these subjects 
and you can jump to topics quickly within the video. Links to 
the user guides & videos are also available on the  
EBMT website 
 

 
 
More advanced Promise sessions will be added at a later 
date. We will be interested to hear your feedback to help us 
prepare more online training in the future. 
 
We would like to thank Registry Data Managers: Asterios 
Kasmiris & Lucas Stolarczyk for their work in all stages of the 
process from preparing, delivering and editing the HLA 
training. Thank you also to Babatunde Oyenuga for his 
technical expertise. 
 
Reminder: the Data Management Education Session slides 
from EBMT 2015 are still available to download 

 
 

VERY IMPORTANT:  
All of the Lymphoma sub-classification codes will be 
replaced with brand new codes 

 

Registry Upgrade 
 
Talks are ongoing regarding the next steps. Liaison, the 
company that purchased the Remedy Informatics assets, 
recently provided a roadmap as a basis for discussion. In 
parallel, the EBMT is requesting proposals from other 
interested vendors, which will be assessed together 
with Liaison's proposals. 

 
 
 

Unique Patient Number (UPN)  
 
As mentioned in the recent edition of EBMT News, we would 
like to remind data managers of our policy regarding hospital 
numbers (UPN) provided by centres for patients:  
 
Each patient should have one unique UPN per centre, 
regardless of the number of transplants. If there is a concern 
about losing previous UPN information, please transfer this to 
the optional field in the patient record called “Dossier number”. 
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